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Dear Parent/Carer,

At JCS we use the Gatsby Benchmarks to help develop our careers programme across all
year groups. The benchmarks provide a framework that schools can use to develop a good
careers programme and are the recommended elements of good practice in Career
Education, Information, Advice and Guidance. Each term Mrs Sinacore completes an
evaluation of our programme as set out by the Careers and Enterprise Company, who are
responsible for monitoring the benchmarks, and this term we are pleased that we have
achieved 100% across all 8 benchmarks. This is a major achievement!

This term we have noticed a significant number of students arriving at school and
lessons without the correct equipment for learning. This is disrupting the teaching and
learning for all students in the classroom. This week we focused on Year 8 and it was
wonderful to see that 100% of students in 8G and 8C had all the correct equipment and
were ready to learn! A full ‘Exam Pack’ which includes a CASIO FX83GT+ calculator,
geometry set in a tin and an exam approved transparent pencil case can be purchased
via ParentMail for a discounted price of £11.50. We will be continuing to monitor student
equipment during form time and I hope that students use the Easter break to ensure they
return fully ready for their learning.

On the subject of equipment a huge thank you to the Lionel Abel-Smith Trust for assisting
Mrs Clark in setting up our Nearly New Uniform Shop. It really has made a difference and
has helped the following to happen:

● The shop is open 5
mornings a week
● We have 4 sixth formers
volunteering their time to man
the shop in the mornings and
support students with uniform
needs. These hours accumulate
to help with their community
service.
● Over 100 students have
visited the shop this term and
we have provided over 150
items of uniform

● We are regularly receiving donations of good quality uniform from parents to reuse
● We have set up a dedicated email for parents and students to request items -

uniformshop@johncolet.co.uk

And finally, this week our SENCO, Miss Bendel, has been talking to the students about
neurodiversity so as to ensure our community better understands those who are
neurodiverse as part of Neurodiversity Celebration Week. This has enhanced everybody’s
understanding of how distinctive and unique our brains can be and how we can support
each other in a neuro-diverse world.

Take care - Ian Brierly
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REMINDERS & NOTICES
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

● Last day of term - non uniform - 12.15pm finish - 28.03.24
● Start of summer term - 15.04.24

CONSULTATION - REMINDER

We would therefore welcome your thoughts, views and suggestions on the proposals
for changes to our school day. You can express these by clicking on the link below which
will take you to a confidential google form. The closing date for the consultation will be 26
April 2024. Views cannot be expressed anonymously, an email will be required.

CONSULTATION

OPPORTUNITIES

COVER SUPERVISOR REQUIRED : An excellent opportunity for any person who has just finished
education or any who may be considering a future career in education, or for anyone who would like a
role which can fit around their family life. If interested please contact Mrs Perry:
cperry@johncolet.co.uk

KEY HOLDER REQUIRED : An excellent opportunity for any person who would like to work part-time.
If interested please contact Mrs Perry: cperry@johncolet.co.uk

MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES VOLUNTEERS: If you speak French or Spanish and would like to
support our MFL department please contact Mrs Simpson, our Head of MFL, directly:
isimpson@johncolet.co.uk.

SAFEGUARDING SUBSTANCE AWARENESS - SNUS & Contaminated THC Vapes

SNUS

Tooled up Snus Article

Here4YOUth, Buckinghamshire commissioned young people drug/alcohol harm reduction
service, has prepared some harm reduction information about contaminated vapes.
Drug Alert - Contaminated Vapes - Cranstoun. For all queries please contact the Public
Health Team on phadmin@buckinghamshire.gov.uk.

Social Media Group Chats

At JCS we continue to talk to children about their interactions with each other on social
media and encrypted chat apps. We are definitely concerned about some of the language
being used and the material being shared as well as chats including unknownmembers of
the wider community therefore, we would urge all parents to monitor their children’s
mobile phone use including their involvement in group chat platforms.
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SAFEGUARDING ADVICE FOR PARENTS : Click HERE for a higher res version
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SAFEGUARDING LEADS & INFORMATION

If parents have any concerns
about this practice or, believe
that any young person at John
Colet School might be at risk,
then please do contact one of
the members of our
Safeguarding Team via

safeguarding@johncolet.co.uk
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LOCAL UPDATES / EVENTS
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